October 18, 2005
Annual Meeting of the Westmont Homes Association
The topic of the meeting was updating the Restrictions of Westmont.  Each resident had been sent a Consent to Amendment of Declaration of Restrictions for Sumarlee Estates prior to the meeting.  The consent stated the three following changes:

1. Owner Occupancy (New Restriction).

2. No Commercial Use and Home Occupations (Amendment to existing Restriction).

3. No Motor vehicle over twenty feet is allowed to park in Westmont (Amendment to existing Restriction).

Many residents presented their signed and notarized forms ahead of the meeting.  All residents were told notaries would be available for their convenience at the meeting.   The annual meeting began with dinner at Zarda’s BBQ.  At 6:10 p.m. Lin Yeskie, President, called the meeting to order and introduced the current board members:

Pam Winter, Vice President & Newsletter

Don Niemackl, Treasurer

Tony Fink, Lawns & Grounds

Harold Raasch, Restrictions

Brenda Flager, Social

Shirley Knese, Secretary

Don Niemackl, Treasurer, presented a Treasurer’s report.  A request was made from the floor that the full report along with the minutes be sent to each resident monthly with the newsletter.  Don and Lin agreed to get that started.

Harold Raasch, Restrictions, began his report thanking the residents who work hard to comply with the restrictions of Westmont.  He requested more cooperation from those who had received letters of needed repairs to their properties.  Out of forty-nine letters, only half had been satisfied.
Tony Fink, Lawns & Grounds, presented a budget on the lawn care.  Tony explained that a three year contract had been signed with Aspen Lawn Service.  In the contract it was agreed that of the two remaining year’s there was a cap of a three percent increase allowed for services.

Brenda Flager, Social, thanked everyone for attending this annual meeting.  Brenda further shared that there are many groups in Westmont to join for fun and fellowship with other residents.  Brenda also mentioned the lights for Westmont.  She had the candles for purchase at the entrance for anyone interested in lighting up our subdivision for the holidays.

Lin Yeskie, President, then asked for comments from the floor.  James Bikson was recognized.  Mr. Bikson stated that he and his neighbor, Barbara Kolom were planning to have their driveways replaced.  He asked if any other residents would like to form a group to get a better group price, please contact Jim (Tiger’s walker) at 498-0444 or Barbara at 339-6109.  He will form a committee to get pricing this winter and furnish that information to anyone interested.

Lin Yeskie, President, then explained that there were two positions on the board up for election this year.  Don Niemackl, after many years as Treasurer, was stepping down and the position was open.  Jean Cooley had been nominated for Treasurer.  Brenda Flagler’s term for Social was up for election.  No one had been nominated and Brenda agreed to continue in the position, if so voted.  Lin asked if there were any nominees from the floor.  None were made.  All residents turned in a written ballot.  The ballots were counted and jean Cooley was elected as the Treasurer and Brenda Flagler was elected as Social.  Tony Fink had taken over the Lawn & Grounds position mid-term for Dave Westerbeck and would continue until the term was up for election.  Ginger Burns has agreed to take over the remainder of the term of Vice-President & Newsletter for Pam Winter until that term was up for election.  These terms were filled as stated in our bylaws.
Lin Yeskie, President, then introduced our guest, Ric Delaney, who is Executive Director of HACCD.  Ric has been involved in his Homes Association of Oak Meyer Gardens for many years before being elected as Executive Director.  Ric shared the many services available to us from the HACCD.  He also encouraged us that a neighborhood is only as good as its residents.  Ric expressed a delight in seeing such a great turnout for our annual meeting.

Lin Yeskie, President, began the topic of the meeting.  Lin explained that the board had spent a year on the restriction updates.  After taking much time to complete a Updated version, it was presented to an attorney suggested by HACCD.  The attorney said not to change everything at once, but to change only three things at this time.  His suggestion was the new restriction on Owner Occupancy and amendments on No Commercial use and Home Occupation and No Motor Vehicle over Twenty Feet be allowed to park in Westmont.  With the guidance of the attorney the CONSENT TO AMENDMENT OF DECLARATION OF RESTRICTIONS FOR SUMARLEE ESTATES was presented to the residents for action at this annual meeting.  The restrictions applied only to the land and buildings on the land.  Discussion ensued.  Tom Anderson was recognized he stated that based on the report of Harold Raash restrictions, stating that only half of the residents had complied with requests for improvement he felt our problems were with owner occupied residents more than renters.  And limiting renters was not taking care of our maintenance problems, furthermore what would this new restriction accomplish for the residents?  Further discussion ensued from the floor.  Mark Viveros, Dee Abbot, Janet Davis, Bill Weast and Libby Wallis raised many concerns and questions about this new restriction.
The topic then turned to the Home Business amendment.  Discussion ensued.  Dave & Kathy Westerbeck, Ralph & Linn Miller, Vicy and Bruno Harper shared their concerns on this matter.  It was brought out that this was an amendment to the existing restriction only to bring our restriction up to date with the Overland Park Code.

After much discussion, Lin Yeskie, President, said good points had been brought up along with some valid concerns by the residents and maybe the restriction up date should be re-evaluated.  Perhaps the board needed to beef up the controls of the board enforcing what we have, even though our present restrictions still needed to be updated.

Shirley Knese then made a motion to table the vote and form a committee of residents to study the restriction changes further.  Rene Malka seconded the motion.  Lin said Shirley should start up this committee.  Volunteers were Ralph Miller, Bill Weast, Dee Abbott, Barbara Kolon, Martin Viveros, Bob Gilworth, Hilda Magilow, Harry Levitt, Rene Malka and Tony Fink.

Lin Yeskie, President, announced the winners of the door prizes:

Jean Cooley – 1st prize – 1 month free dues Brenda Flagler – 2nd prize – 2 months free dues

Bette Finley – 3rd prize – 3 months free dues

Brenda Flagler was thanked for a great function.  Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,  

Shirley Knese, Secretary
